## **Tine Mathiasen**

**From:** Jason Tedder

**Sent:** Monday, July 11, 2022 3:46 PM

**To:** Clerk of Board

**Subject:** Agenda items 36 and 37 July 12th meeting

**CAUTION**: This email is from an external sender. If you are not expecting this email or don't recognize the sender, consider deleting.

**Do not click links or open attachments** <u>unless</u> you recognize the sender and know the content is safe. If you have more questions search for Cybersecurity Awareness on the County InfoNet.

To: Nevada County Board of Supervisors 950 Maidu Ave, Nevada City, CA 95959

From: Jason Tedder



## In Regards To: AGENDA ITEM 36 (SR 22-0860) AND ITEM 37 (SR 22-0881)

Dear Board Members,

As a party of interest in agenda items 36, 37, and as a subject of an undated letter sent to me by The Nevada County Clerk-Recorder's office with the title "PUBLIC NOTICE NEVADA COUNTY CLERK-RECORDER ELECTION RECOUNT", I am writing you today to state that I am very much concerned about the integrity of this recount as it stands already.

Rather than simply processing the request for recount, Greg Diaz deliberately leaked this story to the press and slandered the intent of a lawful action which has directly resulted in my being harassed by email and phone. As someone who endeavors to become an election official I am concerned that this action may cause violence toward myself, my family, and ultimately discourage future qualified candidates from seeking to run for this office.

Notwithstanding the former issue, while reviewing the documents given to the press, I find that through their own admission the Registrar's office has already contaminated the chain of custody and invalidated the integrity of the recount. My team and I reserve the right to seek further relief in reconciling the growing quantity of irregularities surrounding the June 7<sup>th</sup> Clerk-Recorder race.

I have been denied my right to due process and denied the very transparency touted as to exist in abundance by the Registrar. Reflecting on the mission statement of the Elections office, I hold that it has failed in every respect to meet expectations.

"To perform professionally the duties of the Nevada County Registrar of Voters with integrity, a spirit of innovation, accessibility, transparency, and efficient use of taxpayer resources, while emphasizing outstanding customer service."

Respectfully,

Jason Tedder